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THE UNIVERSAL HOUSE OF JUSTICE

DEPARTMENT OF THE SECRETARIAT

4 July 1999

To all Bahá’í Publishing Trusts

Recently the Universal House of Justice clarified an issue related to publication of Bahá’í
Sacred Texts as follows:

The House of Justice feels that it would not be proper to publish a full-text edition of a Bahá’í
Sacred Text incorporating a study guide.

This is not to say that study guides may not include comments on all aspects of the texts
under study. They may also cite extensively from any of the Bahá’í Writings, but such works
should in no way become substitutes for the basic texts as normally published.

The purpose of this decision is to distinguish clearly between the Sacred Texts themselves
and study guides or commentaries written upon them, since the latter are not authoritative. The
Texts should remain free of any impression that the views of the author of any study guide are
necessarily to be followed in gaining an understanding of the Holy Writings.
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